St Peter's Church PCC meeting

16 October 2018 7:00pm - 8:30pm

Minutes

Present: Barbara Agar, Hannah Beck, Chris Clayton, Rachel Fell, David Fisher, Alan Garrow (Chair), Sian Lockwood, Sarah Martin, Eleanor McClea, Christine McManus, Paul Medforth, Stella Pilling and Angus Turner.

Apologies: Patricia Stableford and Judith Yeats.

1. Welcome and opening prayer

Alan welcomed everyone and opened the meeting with prayer.

2. Bible reflection

Sarah led a reflection on a passage from St Mark's Gospel.

3. Apologies for absence

Apologies were given on behalf of those absent and noted.

4. Acceptance of the minutes of September's meeting

The minutes of the PCC meeting held on 18 September were unanimously approved.

5. Matters arising

Paul reported that a meeting took place last week to discuss all matters relating to IT, including CCTV access.  The meeting proposed a review of our CCTV policy to allow access for support purposes.  To ensure accountability and transparency, those with access will be required to sign a form confirming the terms of that access.  Access will also be auditable and via individual logins and passwords.  Rachel to be tasked with reviewing the policy accordingly.

Minutes of the strand leaders' meeting will be circulated shortly.

6. Finances

David gave an update on finances.  At the end of August, David was able to pay a further share instalment of £25,000 meaning that we have now paid £75,000 out of our 2018 share of £175,000.  We remain on course for the budgeted underpayment of approximately £44,000.  However, David also noted that standing order receipts during August were down by £1000 compared to last August, which is a concern (other types of planned giving have not increased).  Continued spending on essential ongoing maintenance may also make it difficult to keep the underpayment at the budgeted level.

Alan confirmed that letters are to be sent to new members of the congregation who don't currently give by standing order.

Alan also noted that at the recent Diocesan synod, it became clear that the Diocese is making hard decisions in order to reduce its budget, including redundancies, freezing clergy stipends and reducing spending on clergy housing.  The Diocese is working hard to not increase parish shares but is more focused on collection rates and therefore underpayments of share will be actively chased.

7. Children and Youth - progress and strategy

Reports from the various children and youth groups were tabled and discussed as follows:

7.1
Toddlers

Frances reports that there are around 20 adults who attend with their children each week and that supportive relationships have been built up within the group, assisted by an active Facebook page.  The Toddlers group is 'light touch' in relation to religion, however the link between church and the group is something we need to think and pray about further.  There is also an issue of succession planning in relation to Frances' role, as she would be a big loss to the group.

7.2
Sunday Club

Under Sarah's leadership, Sunday club is thriving with significant growth in members over the last two years.  Sarah also has a strong team of leaders around her and an excellent set of resources.  Sarah also highlights the importance of the children sharing their work at the end of the 9.30 service.  Sarah is expecting her first child in December and Chris has agreed to provide additional support to Sunday Club during the months following this.

Alan noted that we have much to be thankful for in relation to Sarah's leadership and the PCC wished to record its appreciation for her hard work.

Alan also mentioned that a new order of service is being produced for the 9.30.  Part of this will include the use of symbols to indicate prayer, reading, songs, etc - thus making it more child-friendly and also aiding inclusion generally.  This will be circulated shortly.

7.3
Afternoon Church

Sarah reported that, in the main, afternoon church is attended by families of primary age children.  There was a record attendance of around 60 last Sunday.  The monthly programme includes an informal communion, service of the Word (2nd and 5th Sundays), Crafternoon church and a Celtic-based service.  The emphasis of afternoon church is on inclusion and joining in.  Whilst afternoon church is a success story, more perhaps could be done to promote planned giving amongst the families that attend.

Other initiatives for families included the Vicarage Pie party and a proposed Advent party in a couple of months.

7.4
Sanctuary

Chris explained that the ethos of the group is about welcoming young people of secondary school age in a safe environment where they can explore faith, make friends and escape from the stresses of life.  The content of sessions is largely driven by the young people but includes games, food and a short bible reflection.  There are currently eight members on the books, currently St Peter's members although the group is open to others.  Looking ahead, youth Alpha is due to start in January on the same night as Sanctuary and hopefully, Sanctuary will move to a weekly meeting instead of fortnightly.  A youth camp trip to Ripon is also planned for next summer.

A broader question is how we involve young people in church services and make them feel part of the church.  On the first Sunday in March, young people will take over the 9.30 service.  To facilitate this, the PCC indicated that this service need not be a communion service.

Chris also mentioned the continuity of group after his time here and the need to raise money for its activities (for example, via a refreshment day).

Alan noted that there are real signs of hope and life in relation to our work with young people and thanked Chris for his contribution.

8. Fabric

In relation to the flooring in the nave/south transept area, Angus reported that this has not yet progressed as our architect has not yet identified a church where the flooring is installed.

Angus confirmed that an order has now been placed with GPM in relation to the south aisle floor repairs and they have agreed to start on 7 January 2019.  A pre-contract meeting will be held on 26 November.  Paul also reported that Yorkshire Historic Churches Trust have visited and will hopefully make a grant towards the repairs.

A proposal for the upgrade of the hearing loop is being put together.

Issues with the heating system remain and Angus is working with Robinsons to get to the bottom of the control system and how it works.  A proposal is awaited from Robinsons in relation to this.

Work on the lightning conductor, required by our insurers, has now been completed.

9. Review of our new website

Alan encouraged all to look at the website which is now live.

10. New administrants

It was unanimously agreed to invite Sam Clayton, Paul and Jane Gill and Tracy Donkin (in the event that the Gills decide not to take up the role) to become chalice administrants.

11. Sub-group minutes

Minutes of the Standing Committee were tabled and accepted.

In relation to the Standing Committee minutes, Alan drew attention to the initial discussions which have taken place in relation to the structure of the PCC and confirmed that a fuller paper on PCC structure will be produced for January's meeting.

12. PCC outing and PCC meeting dates

The PCC is invited to a tour of York Minister on 10 November at 1.30pm.  The tour will take around an hour and will cost £10.

The PCC meeting dates for 2018/19 (up to the APCM) were tabled.

13. AOB

Alan noted that the Christmas market refreshment day and the Christmas Fair being held on 17 and 24 November were significant events and encouraged all to offer their help to Barbara if they are able.

14. Review of meeting

There was a brief review of the meeting.

The meeting concluded with prayers at 8.35pm.
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